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Attendance 

Celebrating Success 

This week:  
Headteacher’s update 
Dear Parents and Carers,  

  

Staffing  
We would like to inform you that Mrs. Hawker will be leaving us at Christmas 
to take up a new role as a senior leader at another school. Whilst we will be 
sad to see her go, we wish her every success in this new chapter of her ca-
reer. We want to take this opportunity to thank Mrs. Hawker for all she has 
done for Weston Mill, working hard across the school to inspire our children. 
We are currently in the process of appointing a new teacher to join us from 
January and will share further details as soon as possible. To ensure a 
smooth transition for the children, there will be a handover period towards the 
end of term, allowing the children to begin building relationships with their new 
teacher.  
  

This week  

As the weeks fly by, it's incredible to think that December is just around the 
corner! Our school has been buzzing with activity this week, with lots more to 
come over the next few weeks! Year 6 have completed their three-week pro-
gramme of swimming lessons! We are so proud of their effort and determina-
tion—well done, Year 6!  
  
This week, our School Council had the privilege of visiting the Lord Mayor's 
Chamber. It was an inspiring and educational experience, and the children 
represented our school beautifully.   
  
A huge thank you to all the parents who joined us for our Coffee, Cake, and 
Calculate session this week. It was wonderful to see so many of you working 
alongside your children on their maths—what a great way to learn together!  
  
This afternoon, Year 5 led their class assembly, sharing their learning journey 
so far this year. It was a brilliant showcase of their hard work. A big well done 
to everyone involved!  
  
Looking ahead  

With December nearly here, we’re getting ready for a festive and exciting time. 
Keep an eye out for updates about our upcoming Christmas events—there’s 
lots to look forward to!  
  
Next week, EYFS will explore the local area with a visit to Ham Woods—don’t 
forget those wellies! Year 6 will welcome a special visitor to launch their new 
topic—stay tuned to hear more about this exciting experience next week.  
  

Thank you for your continued support. Wishing you a wonderful weekend!  

  
The Weston Mill Team  
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Attendance 

We are continuing to strive for our attendance target of 96% and are making some 

progress to achieving this and ensuring our children regularly attend school to achieve 

success.  If your child’s attendance is less than 90%, you will be asked to attend an at-

tendance meeting with Mrs Gleed  It is important that these meetings are attended to 

ensure that we are providing the right support for your child to continue to attend 

school regularly.  Our attendance policy can be accessed using the following link:  Wes-

ton Mill Community Primary Academy - Policies  
   

A gentle reminder to parents that contact must be made with school on your child's 

first day of absence and each day until they return to school.  If you do not provide a 

reason for your child’s absence, this will be recorded as an unauthorised absence and 

could result in a penalty notice being issued by Plymouth City Council.  Arriving late 

for school after 9.10am will also be recorded as an unauthorised absence. 

 

Weekly attendance for 18th November to 22nd November 

The UK Government expectation is 96%. We are striving for children to achieve this as 

there is a direct link between attendance and achievement . 

This week, our whole school attendance is 91.2% 

This week’s winners are : MOZART Class  and TCHAIKOVSKY Class. 

MOZART 100% 

PRICE 85.2% 

ZIMMER 88.4% 

BRITTEN 82.6% 

DUN 95.5% 

HOLST 88.0% 

TCHAIKOVSKY 95.7% 

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016


Celebrating Success 

Year  Value awards  Star Learners  

Nursery Evelyn Kaycee 

Reception Freddie Elizabeth 

Year 1 Aimee-Jean Ruby 

Year 2 River Ethan 

Year 3 Elsie Yasmina 

Year 4 Brodie Wynter 

Year 5 Rosalia Denver 

Year 6 Amelia Sophie 



Our Learning 

Nursery Children Enjoying Children In Need. 



Our Learning 

On Thursday 14th NovemberFlorence Price class took part 
in an outdoor maths lesson. They spent time find different 
2D shapes in the playground and surrounding area. They 
worked hard to identify circles, squares, rectangles and 
hexagons. They were really engaged with their learning it 
was brilliant to hear them using mathematical vocabulary 
correctly.   



Our Learning 

Year 2 were very lucky to have some pedestrian training the 

last few weeks. The children took part in a programme called 

"Walk Wise" for the last 6 weeks. The programme aims to 

help children to begin to make safe decisions about where 

and when to cross the road. Last week, Year 2 completed 

their training and received their certificates. They are now 

very capable and independent pedestrians. Well done Year 2!  



Our Learning 

In Year 2 we have been learning about Materials in 
Science and their every day uses. After we discussed 
materials, we went for a walk around the school and 
looked at different objects and the materials they are 
made of. We worked collaborative to identify ob-
jects/buildings and determined what materials have 
been used to make or build them. 



School Uniform 

Please ensure that your child comes to school each day wearing the correct school 

uniform.  If you require additional items of school uniform, please speak to Mrs Lavers 

who will be more than happy to help from our spare uniform.   

here’s a 10% discount code for your parents to save money on uniform from MyClothing. 

  

Code = UNIFORM10 

Expires 20/12/2024 

https://myclothing.com/


School Uniform 
Update Below! 

Parents are reminded that their child should wear the correct PE uniform to 

school on their PE days.  We ask that children wear their school jumper/cardigan 

as part of their PE kit only. Hoodies are no longer permitted.  We appreciate 

your continued support and invite parents to speak with Mrs Lavers if they re-

quire any support for any items of uniform.   



Important Dates 

 

Class Assembly Dates 

 

 

Year 4 Friday 31st January 2025 @ 9.15 

 

Year 3 Friday 14th February2025 @ 9.15 

 

Year 2 Friday 21st March 2025 @ 9.15 

 

Year 1 Friday 4th April 2025 @ 9.15 

 

Year EYFS Friday 23rd May 2025 @ 9.15 



Important Dates 

 

Dates for your Diary  

 

 

For all events and any changes click below: 

 

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Calendar  

 

 

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/calendar/930


Important Dates 



Important Dates 

Have you already started Christmas things? Come and join 
in with a relaxing time in a bit of craft.  

Please let Mrs Lavers know that you are coming, send her a 
quick email z.lavers@dicoverymat.co.uk 

This is a group for adults to do the crafting, (We will also 
have refreshments).  

mailto:z.lavers@dicoverymat.co.uk


Important Dates 

Does your child struggle with bedtime? Who takes up more space in 
your bed, your child or you? 

Do you need help with getting a bedtime routine established? 

 

Come to our Sleep Workshop and we may be able to help you. The 
session is going to be face to face with other parents and carers and a 
video link to the team delivering the workshop.  

This session is limited to 12 spaces and so it is first come first served. 
It is an interactive session with discussion etc.  

Please email Mrs Lavers to book your place and she will be in touch 
with exact details.  



Important Dates 



Important Dates 



Important Dates 



Important Dates 

Need time to get your Christmas 
shopping done? The PTFA are 
running a movie night  Thursday 
28th November 3.15 - 5.30pm, 
£2.50 paid via ParentPay. 



Email Addresses to Remember 

Email Addresses to Remember 

Nursery j.bulley@discoverymat.co.uk 

Reception n.gray@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 1 j.gooding@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 1 l.field@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 2 k.kombostiotis@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 3 t.hawker@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 4 j.butson@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 4 s.mann@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 5 a.hewlett@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 6 l.wallace@discoverymat.co.uk 

mailto:j.bulley@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:n.gray@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:j.gooding@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:l.field@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:k.kombostiotis@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:t.hawker@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:j.butson@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:s.mann@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:a.hewlett@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:l.wallace@discoverymat.co.uk


Family Support Team 

Mr Steve Mann 

Assistant Head of School 

Deputy Designated Lead 
for Safeguarding 

Safeguarding 

Behaviour 

Attendance 

Family Support 

Mrs Zoe Lavers 

Family Support worker 

First Contact to Signpost 

Parents 

Foodbank 

Courses for parents/Carers 

Services Families 

Community Support 

School Life 

Parents Questions & An-

swers 

Local Issues 

Coffee mornings 

Under 5 Group 

Mrs Becca Gleed 

Head of School 

Designated Lead for Safe-

guarding 

Education and Curriculum 

PTFA Contact 

Family Support 

Mrs Laura Harris 

INCO 

SEND Support 

SEND and Behaviour Sup-

port for Parents 

School Nurse Referrals 

DLA Applications 

GP Letters 



Lunch Menu 

Our new lunch menu starting Monday 4th November. 

Please note week 3 Friday will be fishfingers instead of fishcakes. 

Hot paninis will be available Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. 

Cheese or Ham. 



Lunch Menu 



Lunch Menu 



Lunch Menu 



Lunch Menu 



Design A Christmas Card 



Head Lice 

 

 

Dear Parents 

RE: HEAD LICE 

Following a few cases of head lice at school, please use the information on this sheet when you look 

through your child’s hair. 

FOR THE FOLLOWING TREATMENT OF HEAD LICE WE ADIVSE THE FOLLOWING: - 

IT IS MUCH EASIER TO CHECK FOR HEAD LICE IF YOU HAVE WET HAIR. 

Wash your child’s hair and rinse. 

Put conditioner on the hair and comb through (roots to ends) with a head lice comb.  Rinse off 

conditioner as normal. 

If you find head lice, please repeat this every day for ten days.  You should 

then get rid of all the lice. 

Please repeat for each member of the family, if you find head lice. 

If you have big problems please visit your GP surgery, where they may prescribe lotion to treat. 

PLEASE NOTE THAT EGGS NEED TO BE TAKEN OUT ONE AT A TIME.  COMBS OR LOTION DO NOT GET 

RID OF THEM BECAUSE THEY ARE GLUED TO THE HAIR. 

 

Please see the NHS advice below for further information. 

Head lice and nits - NHS  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


Nasal Flu Vaccination 

Any parents who missed the consenting process and still wish their child to have the flu vac-
cine, please ask  call  01392 342 678 and a consent form  can be completed over the phone 
and you will be assisted with booking into one of our community clinics to have the vaccina-
tion done. 

Anyone who has already completed a consent form and their child did not get the vaccine 
for any reason will automatically receive and email inviting them book into a community 
clinic. 


